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Dear CalHFA Board of Directors,

I am submitting this comment for the January 28, 2025 board meeting regarding urgent
concerns about CalHFA grant fraud involving multiple ADU contractors.

I am a disabled veteran (100% disabled due to PTSD and memory loss) who received a
$40,000 CalHFA grant for an ADU project. This grant was misappropriated by Anchored Tiny
Homes, who took the funds but never performed any construction. Despite never receiving or
benefiting from these funds, I have received a 1099-G (Form #003505) showing this as
taxable income.

I am not alone in this situation. Recent NBC investigations have revealed that nearly 100 San
Diego County homeowners have been victimized by Multitaskr, another ADU contractor, with
lawsuits totaling more than $15 million in claims. Similarly, numerous Bay Area homeowners
have been defrauded by Anchored Tiny Homes. Both companies have taken grant money and
construction loans while leaving homeowners with empty backyards and massive debt.

I urge the board to address:

1. Immediate assistance for grant recipients who have been defrauded by these contractors
2. Tax liability relief for victims who never received their grant funds
3. Enhanced protections and contractor vetting for future grant recipients
4. Coordination with state regulators and law enforcement to prevent similar schemes

As a victim of this fraud, I request that the board take action to help those of us facing tax
liability for stolen grant money.

My contact information: Steven Sonza 

Thank you for your consideration of this urgent matter.




































